
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caring for Each Other During the Holidays and Always 
 

By Clay Seachris 
Presidentôs message 

 

Backed by your blessing, the clubôs officers will primarily stay the same for 2011. I am glad to 

continue as your president and work with Bob Schmeichel, vice-president, and Jayne DeBoer, treasurer.  

Marilyn Haper accepted the mission as our newest secretary. Marilyn will be helping with membership 

renewals and assisting with club coordination. The officersô primary goal continues to be to keep us together 

having fun and growing friendships. As always, our car hobby brings us together and the friendships keep 

us together. As officers, we rely upon many individual members pulling together as a family to seamlessly 

organize events and socials. Friendship has always been the strength of this group. Having fun is easy when 

youôre surrounded by friends. I also continue to be amazed at how fast people with common interests, 

values and personalities become friends. Recently, when visiting with what struck me as two good friends, 

veteran members sharing cruising stories and such with, it became apparent one of these guys just joined 

last spring. When sharing time with this guy cruising, eating, making decisions together, laughing and 

dealing with outside car show spectators, friendships grow so quickly. The stories of the good and bad times 

accumulate rapidly and so do the relationships.      

On a recent Wednesday night social, we shared Black Friday shopping stories. The funniest and 

most memorable story I heard was from Terry Peterson. Terryôs more of a quiet, easy-going personality, but 

as with us all, heôs only got so many nerves. Anyway, he was braving the morning crowds and in a line 

already jam-packed with people. Having hundreds of people blocking his way and not moving, he was 

forced to stop moving also, only to be hit, pushed and nudged by a little olô lady behind him with a cart. It 

was a hoot to hear Terry laughingly share that he lost his cool and exclaimed to the woman, ñIf you ram me 

with that cart one more time, you might be wearinô it home.ò   

For a color copy of the newsletter or to read more, go to our website greatplainsstreetrodders.com.    
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Lasting Looks   
  

 Growing up with your dad having a gas station, it is next to impossible to not gain an interest in what 

makes cars work in general. Those younger times in oneôs life are very impressionable and so was the 

case of Scott Brady. Hanging out and working with his brother, Dan, at dadôs garage in Wakonda, South 

Dakota, eventually led him to his career today as a certified technician at Billion Mazda.                                                

 Scott always loved the look of a ó40 Ford 

sedan even at a young age, but never felt as 

though he could afford to have one for a long 

time. Then about 10 years ago, he heard about a 

1940 Mercury for sale in Kansas City from a 

guy who had lost interest. Even though it 

wasnôt a ó40 Ford, it still had the same lines. 

So, with that, Scott immediately drove to 

Kansas City and saw the car was completely 

done with a Chevy drive train, but it needed a 

transmission. It had great yellow paint and a 

nice, black interior, and after talking a bit, the 

car went home with Scott. Upon getting it home, Scott replaced the transmission right away, and brother, 

Dan, installed much-needed gauges to monitor the engine functions. As time went by, Scott really didnôt 

have much extra time or attention to give the Merc. Working full time during the week and helping his 

wife, Bunny, on the weekends with their Montrose Café, time got used up. 

      Scott admitted that he hasnôt really started driving his Mercury a lot until the last two years. He really 

likes the way it rides going down the road, but he is going to modify the steering a little so it turns easier 

when turning in tight spots. This is going to be one of his winter projects. He also has mentioned 

replacing some of the covered buttons on his seats that have come apart. All things that Scott wants to 

achieve will just take time.  

Hopefully, with supportive pressure from car club members, he will find the time that he didnôt have 

in the past. We all enjoy seeing Scott and Bunny out there   

in their ó40 Mercury creating fond  

memories with us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sympathy Offered 
 

We extend our sympathy, 

thoughts and prayers to Jan 

Malcomb and her family.  

Roger Malcomb passed away 

December 3. Roger will always 

be known as a founding 

member and past president of 

the Great Plains Street Rodders. 

Memorials may be directed to 

Jan Malcomb, 5901 W. 36
th
 

Street, Sioux Falls, SD  57106. 

 A memorial has been sent 

on behalf of all members. We 

will help Jan and the Malcomb 

family in any we are able. 

 

Spaghetti Social 

  

The Spaghetti Social was a 

big hit, a bit messy for some, 

but sauce washes out. 

  Thank you to Terry and 

Sandy Peterson, Gary and 

Audrey Jorgenson, and Larry 

and Kris Golden for making 

spaghetti and hosting. Also, 

thank you to all who brought 

food items and shoes for 

charity. It was so nice of Chuck 

and Sherrey Kellogg to drop off 

the collected food items. Thank 

you, Ken and Barb Buchanan, 

for delivering the shoes to the 

Union Gospel Mission. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Giving Event 

 

 Great Plains Streetrodders 

met at Driveline Service recently.  

 Mike and Lori Paulson 

opened their business and 

hosted a morning reception.  

Along with Santa Claus, we 

delivered groceries and gift 

cards to the Childrenôs Inn.  

Children and parents at the inn 

enjoyed seeing Santa, and we 

enjoyed seeing the smiles.  

Then we proceeded to the Sioux 

Empire Mall for grant awards 

for the Salvation Armyôs Angel 

Tree , The Banquet, and the  

El Riad Shrine Transportation 

Fund.  

Hobo Stew in January 
  
 The Annual Hobo Stew 

social is Sunday, January 23.  

Shrine Center opens at 4:30 p.m. 

Stew is served at 5:30. Please 

bring two canned food items.  

December Birthdays 
Ron Hammerschmidt   2  

Bill Miller       3  

Lana Bowers     7 

Paige Stokes     10 

Gary Ebright     11  

Dorothy Holmbeck   13 

Vince Jones     13 

Cathy Walker     13  

Barb Schriever    17  

Terri Reilly     19  

Julie Hansen     20  

LeAnne Phillips    20  

Helen Jensen     21  

Josie Bowers     24 

Roger Corkill     24  

Craig Nussbaum    28 

Ellen Van Noort    30  

Chris Johnson     31 

 

December Anniversaries 

Morris & Beth Fick   1    

Mark & Lana Bowers   19 

Glenn & Cathy Walker  19    

Eric & Patt Anderson   20    

Bill & Lana Kullander  20    

Owen & Carlotta McKittrick 28    

 

January Birthdays 
Larry Gannon     3 

Shanda  Gronseth    3 

Ike Wiese      5  

Grace Bradshaw    5  

Glenna Burns     7  

Fred Lambert     10  

Jean Tlustos     10  

Beth Fick      12  

Michelle Lee     14  

John Lynch     15  

Randy Ludwig    16  

Carlotta McKittrick   20  

Doreen  Wiese     21  

LaDell Mertens    21 

Marilyn Haper     24  

Butch Yesda     29  

Nancy Jellis     31  

 

January Anniversaries 

Ike & Doreen Wiese   12    

Allen & Shirley Alby   20    
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